
DISCUSSION NOTES OF THE BALRANALD BEAUTIFIDATION COMMITTEE, 

HELD ON 4TH SEPTEMBER 2019 IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS COMMENCING AT 

5PM. 

PRESENT: Cr Steve O’Halloran, Mary Grisdale, Jill Bath, Ray Davy Director 

Infrastructure & Development and Carol Holmes Senior Executive 

Assistant. 

APOLOGIES: Karen Norfolk, Clint Jolliffe and Michael Kitzelmann General 

Manager. 

As there was no quorum a discussion took place. 

TREES AT PRESBYTERIAN CEMETERY 

Ray Davy advised that he had inspected the 2 trees at Presbyterian Cemetery and 

said they were not causing too much damage to the graves and this alone is not a 

reason to remove the trees.  Although one tree seems to be slightly unhealthy on 

one side and Ray will seek advice on the health of the trees and advise the 

committee.  Jill said if the tree was unhealthy it should come out.   

TOILETS  

Ray Davy advised that a masterplan needs to be done prior to any building taking 

place.  Decisions of where and the appropriate installation of the toilet will need to be 

considered prior to decisions being made.   

Mary Grisdale advised that she had requested a deputation to the Council Meeting in 

July, which was denied, she then sent a copy of her deputation to all councillors. She 

received a verbal response from the Mayor that he had been speaking with the 

General Manager and discussions for the toilet to be built in Lawn Cemetery would 

be put forward at the third round of discussions for the 2019-2020 budget. If money 

is available a toilet would be built in the coming year.  If no money is available, it will 

be put in the 2020/2021 budget submissions.  (Copies attached). 

MARKET STREET REVITALISATION 

Ray Davy advised the committee that the contractors, Civil Engineering, were in 

Balranald with works to commence next week on the Market Street Revitalisation. 

All works will need to be completed by 29th February 2020. 

MURAL 

Ray Davy suggested that some funding may be available through Arts & Culture for 

a Mural to be placed on the side of Theatre Royal.  Ray advised that Gavin was 

searching the availability of funding. 

Ray Davy advised the committee that a working plan should be in place, therefore 

when funding becomes available, we can apply with our plan. 

  



MARBLE FIREPLACES 

The committee were advised that there were some fireplaces at the Depot, these are 

in storage, they are broken and there would not be 8 there.  The exact number is not 

known as they are packed away. 

SENIOR CITIZENS ROSES 

Mary asked when the committee could get the roses from Senior Citizens for 

placement at the Cemetery.  Ray will speak with the contactors and advise Jill Bath 

or Mary Grisdale when they can remove them. 

Mary asked if the committee could purchase the following; 

 2 X 1.8 weeping roses to be placed either side of the memorial wall.  Peter 

Bath has made a frame for these to climb on. 

 3X blue moon roses to be placed in the baby garden at the Lawn Cemetery. 

If Council could seek a quote for a matching fence to be placed along the front of the 

Presbyterian Cemetery. 

Ray advised the committee that the following proposals would be put to the Traffic 

Committee Meeting. 

2 X “Funeral in Progress” signs to be put in place.  One sign being along Ivanhoe 

Road to alert travellers, trucks etc when turning right to come along Moa Street of a 

funeral happening. The other sign to be placed at the Church/Moa Street 

intersection. 

50km/h sign on Moa Street be moved to be between the Cemetery and Ivanhoe 

Road. 

A request was also made whether a vase/holder could be placed on the wall to 

enable people to place flowers alongside their loved ones. 

CLOSURE:  There being no further business the discussion closed at 6pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 












